Town Board Minutes—2010
May 2010
Chairman Mark Hoffmann called the regular meeting of the Cold Spring Township to order at 7:00PM.  Other Board members present were Supervisor Byron Freeman, Supervisor Rich Rozelle, Clerk Lisa Griep and Treasurer June Freeman.
Rich Rozelle made a motion with second by Byron Freeman approve the April 2010 minutes.  Motion Carried.

Old Business: NONE
-Tim Maloney requesting variance for well house that is in the road right-of-way.  Motion by Byron Freeman with second by Rich Rozelle to approve variance on well house in between W4550 Findlay Rd and W4510 Findlay  RD.  Motion Carried.
-Paul Redinus—Closing of Right-a-way across from his property, N1450 St. John’s Rd. The Town will gather some maps and work with Mr. Redinus to get the process started.  The Town will need to talk to Town Attorney Mitch Simon.
-2010 Road Inspection.  Motion by Rich Rozelle to accept Road Inspection as presented with second by Byron Freeman.  Motion Carried.
-Town Hall Door Repair.  Bob Strand has been contacted to work on the door replacement.  Krause Blacktop shared a bid for 820.00 to correct the slope and comply to make the entrance HAVA accessible.  Motion by Byron Freeman with second by Rich Rozelle to accept bid and proceed with work as stated by bid.  Motion Carried.

-Review Issued Permit Application for Yvette Loiselle W2861 Hwy 59 and Jack Findlay, W2987 Piper Rd.  Permits already approved and issued, for discussion only.

Treasurer and Clerk Reports were presented. Motion to move June and July meetings to June 9th and July 15 respectively made by Mark Hoffmann with second by Rich Rozelle.  Motion carried.
Motion to pay bills as presented was made by Rich Rozelle with second by Byron Freeman. Motion carried.
Motion by Mark Hoffman, with second by Rich Rozelle to adjourn the meeting.  Motion carried.

Respectively Submitted,
Lisa Griep

Clerk
